
City of Lowell 
Parks Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, March 5, 2015 
Lowell City Hall 

 
 
Call to Order: 6:00 P.M. by Chairman Bjornstad 
 
Members Present: Jerry Bjornstad, Hall O’Regan, George Wild, Warren Weathers, 
Dennis & Idella Stinson 

Approval of the minutes for February 5, 2015 – George Wild moved to approve 
minutes from February 5, 2015, seconded by Hall O’Regan.  Passed by consensus.  
 
Old Business: 
• Projects:  

A) Park Camera’s - There was discussion on where and how to mount the security 
camera’s.  Discussion continued on how to locate poles and that CA Lee has been 
in contact with Lane Electric to get a quote for a new light pole at the northwest 
corner of the parking lot at City Hall. 

B) Master Plan -  There was discussion on the current master plan, that we will look 
at applying for funding for next year to assist with revision and repairs for the 
caboose. 
 

• Budget – Jerry presented a proposed budget and discussion followed.  Jerry will 
attempt to find a sponsor for light bulbs, to light the Covered Bridge. Additional 
money for paint was added to the proposed budget.  Warren Weathers moved to 
accept the proposed budget as amended, seconded by Hall O’Regan. PASS by 
consensus. 
 

New Business:  
• Rolling Rock Park Railroad Signal – George Wild stated he had been contacted by 

Simiron Haggard who has experience working on railroad signals, George will meet 
with him and find out what it would take to get it working again. 

 
Other Business: CA Lee mentioned he has been working on the City website and 
requested more information on the parks.  CA would like to have the newly acquired park 
on the agenda for next meeting.  George Wild would like to see concerts in the park and 
voiced concern about the pigeon problem at the Covered Bridge. 

 
Adjourn: 6:46 PM 
 


